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City of Manitowoc Common council
900 Quay Street
Manitowoc, WI 54220

Dear Council Members;

Last week I telephoned the City of Manitowoc with a complaint about an increase in noise from
all the Big Rig trucks — those — semi-trailer, tractor-trailer, 18 wheeler trucks as they cross the railroad
tracks on Waldo Blvd between North 23 and North 21 streets.

Canadian National Railroad no longer uses this line and the tracks are out-of-service.

Recently, the noise from the truck traffic has gotten more noticeable. My neighbor, Jon Riser,
on North 21% and Kemper, has also commented to me about the noise and rumbling of the trucks and he
has heard other neighbors complaining about the noise, so I am not alone in my observation.

I live on Kemper street which is next to the railroad tracks. Itook photos of Waldo Blvd by
the railroad tracks so you would have a better idea of why I think the trucks are creating more noise.

# 1 Right by the intersection of Menchl Drive and Waldo Blvd there are two large asphalt road
repair patches, one patch has a pot hole the other patch has a man hole cover.

#2 The railroad tracks themselves have this hard black plastic bumper like material and this
material is broken down and in need of replacement or needs to be removed and asphalted over.

#3 Traffic moves at a faster pace than the posted 30 Mile per hour speed limit and the truckers
know the tracks are out of service so no caution is needed and with the road damage just before the
tracks along with the broken down black plastic bumper like material by the tracks this all makes for an
increase in noise from the trucks.

What can you do to help? Waiting until 2018 for the tracks to be removed would be terrible.
Even slowing the trucks down would not stop the noise. The road is caved in around the tracks where

the tires roll over and that's what needs to be looked at and corrected.

So I'm hoping you can do something. Thank You.

K ; ,\
Shirley Pozors

Enclosure (photos of the road)



Greg Minikel

From: Greg Minikel

Sent: Thursday, August 27, 2015 12:14 PM

To: David Soeldner; James Brey - D4

Cc: Greg Minikel; Dan Koski; Sonja Birr; Randy Junk
Subject: FW: Waldo Blvd Complaint

Hi Dave,

Normally, this type of complaint/issue would be taken care of at our discretion. However, since this is Waldo Blvd. and it
is scheduled for 2019 reconstruction, we were looking for the Committee to decide if we should be spending any
maintenance funds to make some pavement repairs on a street that is scheduled for reconstruction.

As we all know, there are many other bad joints along Waldo Blvd. This is the only one currently that we have received a
complaint on. Our concern is once we fix one, more complaints will roll in.

The rubberized railroad crossing does have some problems, but it appears to me that the bad pavement joints are
creating a lot more of the noise that she is complaining about compared to the RR track crossing.

Since this area of the railroad tracks is out of service, | doubt that the railroad is going to be very receptive to doing
anything with this crossing.

We should probably keep this item on the agenda, so that the Committee can take action on Ms. Pozoski's letter.

From: David Soeldner

Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2015 7:15 AM
To: Sonja Birr; James Brey - D4

Cc: Dan Koski; Greg Minikel

Subject: RE: Waldo Blvd Complaint

Hi Sonja,
I'm not 100% convinced that this is an issue that needs committee discussion or action (other than placing the complaint
on file). It does look to me to be a maintenance issue that would be at the discretion of the staff. . .Unless separate

capital funds are needed, in which case it would need committee action. Please advise on this issue, Dan and Greg.

Is the rubber mat that surrounds the RR tracks the responsibility of the CN (which I'm guessing) or the City? If it is the
CN, can we get in touch with them to see if they can repair it. Would committee action be needed to initiate this?

Thanks,

Dave Soeldner | Alderman, District 8 | City of Manitowoc | 920-629-6444 | www.manitowoc.org

From: Sonja Birr

Sent: Tuesday, August 18, 2015 3:43 PM
To: David Soeldner; James Brey - D4

Cc: Dan Koski; Greg Minikel

Subject: Waldo Blvd Complaint



Dave,

Just looking for permission to place this on the Public Infrastructure Committee Agenda.
Thanks!

Sonja Birr

DPI Administrative Assistant
City of Manitowoc
Engineering Dept

(920) 686-6909

(920) 686-6906 (Fax)
WWW.manitowoc.org
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City of Manitowoc Common council
900 Quay Street
Manitowoc, WI 54220

Dear Council Members;

Last week I telephoned the City of Manitowoc with a complaint about an increase in noise from
all the Big Rig trucks — those — semi-trailer, tractor-trailer, 18 wheeler trucks as they cross the railroad
tracks on Waldo Blvd between North 23" and North 21* streets.

Canadian National Railroad no longer uses this line and the tracks are out-of-service.

Recently, the noise from the truck traffic has gotten more noticeable. My neighbor, Jon Riser,
on North 21* and Kemper, has also commented to me about the noise and rumbling of the trucks and he
has heard other neighbors complaining about the noise, so I am not alone in my observation.

I live on Kemper street which is next to the railroad tracks. I took photos of Waldo Blvd by
the railroad tracks so you would have a better idea of why I think the trucks are creating more noise.

# 1 Right by the intersection of Menchl Drive and Waldo Blvd there are two la;rge asphalt road
repair patches, one patch has a pot hole the other patch has a man hole cover.

#2 The railroad tracks themselves have this hard black plastic bumper like material and this
material is broken down and in need of replacement or needs to be removed and asphalted over.

#3 Traffic moves at a faster pace than the posted 30 Mile per hour speed limit and the truckers
know the tracks are out of service so no caution is needed and with the road damage just before the
tracks along with the broken down black plastic bumper like material by the tracks this all makes for an
increase in noise from the trucks.

What can you do to help? Waiting until 2018 for the tracks to be removed would be tetrible.
Even slowing the trucks down would not stop the noise. The road is caved in around the tracks where
the tires roll over and that's what needs to be looked at and corrected.

So I'm hoping you can do something. Thank You.

Enclosure (photos of the road)
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